Minutes of TBI Comms Group meeting held at 4.00 on Wednesday 25 November 2015








  at the Allangrange Arms, Munlochy.

Present
Wendy, (Chair), Peter Moffatt,  Maggie Dove,  Susan Howard, Barbel Dister
Apologies

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1. Minutes 
	Of last formal meeting 18 June 2015 – accepted.

It was noted that the previous Comms group meeting was by Skype on 20 July 2015.  Those participating were: Wendy, Maggie and Peter.
	

	2. Matters arising
	None
	

	3. Change to 'strapline' on headed paper
	Wendy put forward various suggestions, and after some discussion it was agreed to propose the following to the next Admin meeting

'Local action for a sustainable and healthy planet'.
	Next Admin agenda

	4. Possible changes to 'Change is coming' leaflet and membership form 
	Leaflet: It was agreed that the following changes would be needed in due course but did not require immediate action: remove references to:  wind farm; Loch na Mhoid (2); 'Oil prices rising'.

Form: Changes to this were regarded as more urgent, primarily on account of the need to change the name of the membership secretary when Maggie stands down.  Changes suggested: in 'Objectives', replace 'Peak Oil and…'  with 'Resource Depletion and…';  Junior to be '16 and under';  other concessions to be 'unwaged, pensioners, full-time students and under 18s in school';

membership secretary details.  Wendy will investigate costs for reprinting.
	Next Admin agenda

Wendy

	5. Gardeners' Question Time
	Date and venue are fixed (Friday 22 January, 7.30, Tore Hall), hall booked and poster drafted.  Outstanding issues are:

Finding a panel – Daniel Ross has agreed, as has Agric  (if he is around at the time, which is uncertain).  Maggie agreed to ask  Jo Hunt and Toni, and Maggie Wormald was also suggested as a possiblity.

Inviting other groups – Agreed to invite: Black Isle Horticultural Society (Barbel), Rosemarkie allotment holders (Maggie), Muir of Ord Gardening Club (Wendy).

[It was agreed after the meeting that Barbel would also invite the Cromarty Allotments and Gardens Society].
Sue agreed to co-ordinate the provision of refreshments.
	Barbel, Maggie, Wendy

	6. 'Voices of Transition' film
	There was strong inclination to reach a decision on this, as it has been much discussed previously.  After yet more discussion of the possibility of combining the film showing with another activity at a public event to which we would charge admission, it was agreed to abandon this option and buy an 'individual' copy of the DVD more cheaply (about £10), and to show it at small group meetings within TBI.  The possibility of showing it at the markets was also discussed.  The idea of arranging a cookery demonstration also arose, and this was noted as being worthy of further discussion as a possible future event.  Sue agreed to pass the idea of food or cookery demonstrations to Julie for consideration by the Food Group.
	Buy DVD

Organize showings

Sue

	7. COP21 Climate Conference and '21 Stories' publicity
	Wendy had asked David Jardine to write a press release about TBI's pride of place in the book '21 Stories of Transition', published to co-incide with the conference, and this had been sent to the Inverness Courier, Ross-shire Journal, Herald, Sunday Herald and BBC Highland. 
	


	8. Wider publicity issues
	It was agreed, as many times before, that TBI badly needs a volunteer to act as Press and Publicity Officer, and at least one person was mentioned as being a possible candidate, but not immediately;  also that in the absence of any single individual able to perform this role, efforts should be made to collect and make easily available a list of media contacts, local organisations and publications with deadlines etc, to facilitate the putting out of information about particular events or issues by directors or involved members.  This should include publication dates for Chatterbox and an equally good publication Muir Matters, distributed in Muir of Ord.  For immediate action with regard to these, Sue agreed to contact Chatterbox and possibly Muir Matters with a view to getting articles about the '21 Stories' book into forthcoming issues.

It was noted that information about local events could be placed easily and free of charge in the Inverness City Advertiser (ICA).
	All to think about finding suitable volunteer

Sue

	9. Sharing information online
	This was noted as another issue which had been much discussed but not decided on.  The TBI membership list is shared effectively in Google Sheets, a lot of Million Miles information had been shared on Dropbox, and Wendy had made pictures available on Google Drive.  There seems to be a slight preference for Google Drive over Dropbox among those who have used them, but so far no concerted effort has been made to construct a practical system which could be shared by directors and to help them learn how to use it.  No specific decision was made on this, but there was an implicit suggestion that Peter would look further into the possibilities.
	Peter

	10. Close
	The meeting closed at about 5.30
	

	11. Date of next meeting
	No consideration or decision.
	


Peter Moffatt

26.11.2015 / 01.12.2015

